
with Senior Pastor Dr. John W. 
Collier and Pastor Joey 
Crenshaw of  Parkview Baptist 
Church co-officiating. Burial 
followed at Bosqueville 
Cemetery.

Survivors include his wife of  
61 years, Carrol McNamara; 
son, John McNamara III and 
wife, Edwyna, of  Kerrville; 
daughter, Sherri Harrison and 
husband, William, of  Temple; 
brothers, Joe McNamara of  
Belton, Pat McNamara and 
wife, Jean, Gene McNamara 
and wife, Patricia, and Glenn 
McNamara and wife, Petra, all 
of  Waco; grandchildren, John 
McNamara IV and wife, 
Caitlyn, of  Houston, Ryan 
Harrison and wife, Ashley, of  Ft. 
Worth, Jared McNamara and 
wife, Candice, of  Bryan, Tyler 
Harrison of  Temple and Jacob 
McNamara and wife, Brooke, of  
Bronte; great-grandchildren, 
John McNamara V, Ethan 
McNamara, Ronan McNamara, 

Death Notices

Pearce McNamara and Carly 
McNamara; as well as many 
nieces, nephews, cousins, and 
numerous loved ones.

Dr. Billy Lanoy Ballard, age 
60, passed from this world on 
Wednesday, January 13, 2021.

He is survived by his 
daughter, Allison and husband, 
Alan; two grandchildren, Bond 
and Felicity; sister, Kathy and 
Benny; niece, Brooke; nephew, 
Clayton and Tanya; great 
nephew, William; sister Lisa; 
nephew, Blaine and Savannah; 
great-nephew, Dean; great-
niece, June; Drew and Julia; 
Logan and Leia.

John R. McNamara, Jr., 87, 
of  Waco, passed away Friday, 
January 15, 2021.

The funeral service was held 
at 11 am, Tuesday, January 19, 
at Lake Shore Funeral Home 
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 The Robert Lee High School Lady Steers recently defeated the Irion County
Lady Hornets 43 - 39 in a hard fought game that went in to double overtime.

Legal Aid of  Northwest Texas 
will be hosting a webinar 
regarding evictions on Friday, 
January 15, at noon.  During 
this webinar, attendees will 
learn how the CDC eviction 
moratorium extension and the 
Texas Eviction Diversion 
Program (TEDP) affect the 
Texas eviction process.

To register, email or call 
James Casillas at 
casillasj@lanwt.org or (325) 
261-9827 and provide your 
name, phone, number, and 
email address.

Vision with a Purpose held a 
holiday lighting contest during 
the recent Christmas season.    
The winners are as follows:  1st) 
Juan and Bertha Olquin; 2nd) 
Jose and Chaffney Morales, and 
3rd)  Brandi Sawyer.  This year 
there was an abundance of  
decorated homes in Robert Lee. 
Next year’s contest is hoped to 
have even more.

Remember to keep any of  
your pictures taken in 2021 and 

submit them for next year’s 
calendar.  The calendar for 2020 
was outstanding according to 

those who have seen it and 
hopes next year’s will be even 
better.


